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The Honourable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario
Sent via Email: gremler@ontario.ca

Re: Correspondence received the Township of Clarington regarding
Supporting Hair Service Establishments Remaining Open during COVID
Shutdown

Dear Premier:

At. the last regular Council meeting of the Township of Scugog held May 31, 2021,
Council received and endorsed correspondence from the Municipality of Clarington
dated April 15, 2021 with respect to Supporting Hair Service Establishments Remaining
Open during COVID Shutdown. Attached please find a copy of the MuniCipality of
Clarington’s correspondence dated April 15, 2021.

I wish to advise that the following resolution was passed:

“THAT the correspondence received from the Township of Clarington regarding
Supporting Hair Service Establishments Remaining Open During COVID
Shutdown, be endorsed."

Should you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Becky Jamieson
Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk

Encl.
cc: June Gallagher, B.A., Dilp., M.A., Municipal Clerk, Municipality of Clarington clerk§@clarington.net

The Honourable Lindsey Park, M.P.P., Durham - lindsey.park@pc.ola.org
The Honourable David Piccini, M.P.P., Northumberland-Peterborough South -
david.piccini@pc.ola.org
Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering - clerks@pickering.ca
Nicole Cooper, Director of Legislative & Information Services, Town of Ajax — clerks@ajax.ca
Christopher Harris, Town Clerk, Town of Whitby - clerk@whitby.ca
Deena Hunt & Maralee Drake, Interim Clerks, Township of Brock - Maralee.Drake@brock.ca;
Deena.Hunt@brock.ca

Township of Scugog, 181 Perry St., PO Box 780, Port Perry, ON L9L 1A7
Telephone: 905-985-7346 Fax: 905—985-9914

www.scugog.ca '
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ca
Mary Medeiros City Clerk, City of Oshawa- c|.erks@oshawa ca
Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham - clerks@durham.ca

Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Township of Uxbridge- dleroux@uxbridge.aca 
Mary Medeiros City Clerk, City of Oshawa- c|.erks@oshawa ca 
Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham - c lerks@durham.ca 

Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Township of Uxbridge- dleroux@uxbridge.a

mailto:Uxbridge-dleroux@uxbridge.a
mailto:clerks@durham.ca
mailto:Oshawa-c|.erks@oshawa
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If this information is required in an alternate format, please contact the Accessibility

Co-Ordinator at 905-623-3379 ext. 2131

April 15, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford, M.P.P.
Premier of Ontario
Via Email: premier@ontario.ca

Dear Premier:

Re: Supporting Hair Service Establishments Remaining Open During
' COVlD Shutdown

File Number: PG.25.06

At a meeting held on April 12, 2021, the Council of the Municipality of Clarington passed
the following Resolution #C—153—21:

Whereas Clarington Council remains a strong supporter of our local and small
businesses; '

And whereas hair service establishments are important businesses in our
community;

And whereas hair service establishments in Ontario are mandated to be closed
during the COVlD-19 Province Wide Shutdown in effect from April 8, 2021 for 28
days; “

And whereas most hair service establishments in Clarington are small, and
unable to support their businesses and families during this shutdown;

And whereas hair service establishment owners across the Province have
implemented new protocols to keep clients and staff safe, adhering to current
COVlD-19 measures, when allowed to be open; '

And whereas the Region of Durham Health unit inspects salons and spas, and
posts inspection results publicly;

The Corporation of the Municipality of Clarington, 4O Temperance Street, Bowmanville, ON L1 C 3A6

1-800—563-1195 | Local: 905-623-3379 | info@clarington.net | www.clarington.net
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Now therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Ciarington:

1. Supports the reopening ,of the hair service establishments as soon as
' possible.

2. Supports removing hair service establishments from being included in any
further COVlD-19 Province Wide Shutdowns and be permitted to open.

3. That this motion be distributed to Premier Ford, MPP Lindsey Park, MPP
David Piccini, and all Durham Region Municipalities".

Yours sincerely,

June Gailafihefié.A., Dipl. WA.
Municipal Clerk

J G/Cm

c: The Honourable Lindsey Park, M.P.P., Durham - indsey.park@p_c.ola.org
The Honourable David Picclni, M.P.P., Northumberland-Peterborough South —

david.piccini@pc.oia.orq
Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering - clerks@. pickeringca
Nicole Cooper, Director of Legislative & Information Services, Town of Ajax -

clerks@aiax.ca
Christopher Harris, Town Clerk, Town of Whitby - clerk@whitby.ca
Deena Hunt & Maralee Drake, Interim Clerks, Township of Brock —

Maralee.Drake@brock.ca; Deena.Hunt@brock.ca
Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Township of Uxbridge -

dleroux uxbrid e.ca ‘
Mary Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa - clerks@oshawa.ca
Becky Jamieson, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk, Township of Scugog —

biamieson@scugog.ca
Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham —

clerks@durham.ca
Heather Maitland

The Corporation of the Municipality of Clarlngton, 4O Temperance Street, Bowmanville, ON L1G 3A6
1-800-563-1195 | Local: 905-623-3379 | info@clarington.net l www.clarington.net

WWWW

Premier Ford April 14, 2021 Page 2 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Ciarington: 

1. Supports the reopening ,of the hair service establishments as soon as 
' possible. 

2. Supports removing hair service establishments from being included in any
further COVlD-19 Province Wide Shutdowns and be permitted to open. 

3. That this motion be distributed to Premier Ford, MPP Lindsey Park, MPP 
David Piccini, and all Durham Region Municipalities". 

Yours sincerely, 

June Gailafihefié.A., Dipl. WA. 
Municipal Clerk 

J G/Cm 

c: The Honourable Lindsey Park, M.P.P., Durham - indsey.park@p_c.ola.org 
The Honourable David Picclni, M.P.P., Northumberland-Peterborough South — 

david.piccini@pc.oia.orq 
Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering - clerks@. pickeringca 
Nicole Cooper, Director of Legislative & Information Services, Town of Ajax -

clerks@aiax.ca 
Christopher Harris, Town Clerk, Town of Whitby - clerk@whitby.ca 
Deena Hunt & Maralee Drake, Interim Clerks, Township of Brock — 

Maralee.Drake@brock.ca; Deena.Hunt@brock.ca 
Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Township of Uxbridge -

dleroux uxbrid e.ca ‘ 
Mary Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa - clerks@oshawa.ca 
Becky Jamieson, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk, Township of Scugog — 

biamieson@scugog.ca 
Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham — 

clerks@durham.ca 
Heather Maitland 

The Corporation of the Municipality of Clarlngton, 4O Temperance Street, Bowmanville, ON L1G 3A6 

1-800-563-1195 | Local: 905-623-3379 | info@clarington.net l www.clarington.net 

www.clarington.net
mailto:info@clarington.net
mailto:clerks@durham.ca
mailto:biamieson@scugog.ca
mailto:clerks@oshawa.ca
mailto:Deena.Hunt@brock.ca
mailto:Maralee.Drake@brock.ca
mailto:clerk@whitby.ca
mailto:clerks@aiax.ca
mailto:david.piccini@pc.oia.orq
https://indsey.park@p_c.ola.org

